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Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you managed to have some time to relax and rest over the half term holiday; however I am sure the current 
restrictions will have come as a blow to everyone. Please know that as a school, we are determined to continue 
to do our best for all of our children and families, and to ensure that we deliver a curriculum that is as broad and 
enriched as possible. The children have returned to school well and of course we will continue to support them all, 
as appropriate, with the wider changes and making sense of these, if necessary.

On Wednesday evening I wrote to you to say that the new restrictions will have little impact on how we are operating 
as a school. The only points for parents and carers to note, are that Breakfast Club and After School Club should 
only be used for the purpose of work, to seek work, to attend education or training, or for the purposes of respite 
care for carers, and only when absolutely necessary. The guidance also stated that your household should only 
work together with one other household for the purpose of dropping off at school and for collection from school, if 
necessary. I have provided a link to the impact of the new restrictions on education and childcare settings further in 
the newsletter, along with the details of the current new restrictions. 

Our amazing children!
During half term Scarlett, Hattie, Amity, Lauren, Mia, Ursie and Mina who are in Year 4, completed sponsored walks 
for Julian House and raised over £2000! In class, they had been learning about the work of Julian House, and in being 
the most incredible citizens, planned to walk 15 miles to raise money for the charity. As well as miles, the children 
took on the bad weather too, but it was all worth it to know the difference they had made. To top it off, their story 
has featured in the Bath Chronicle. We are incredibly proud of the children and I know that they are rightly proud of 
themselves too. Well done!

Welcome to a new family
We are delighted to welcome Layan and Abdelrahman to Years 2 and 1. We hope that they and their family will be 
happy in the Newbridge community.

Thank you to our community
The wider community rallied last week to support with free meals for Bath families. Thank you to Chandos Deli on 
George Street in Bath city centre and Bombay Balti, on Mount Road in Southdown who offered this service. Through 
generous help from members of our school community, Pizzarella were also involved in providing delicious meals. 

Weston Food Club
Having delivered the harvest donations to Weston Food Club, the operators asked me to express their gratitude for 
the many food items received. They also asked that I tell you about what they offer. For a payment of £3.00 families 
are able to visit their shop between 12pm and 2pm on a Monday to collect food and household items. Also at the 
Weston Hub, at this time, the Welcome Café runs, serving hot lunches.  There is no charge for this, but adults can 
make a small donation if they wish.

Autumn Trail and Pumpkin Carving 
Thank you to everyone who took part in and attended the Autumn Trail and pumpkin carving competition. The bad 
weather did not dampen spirits at all; it was such a fantastic event. An incredible amount of planning took place 
beforehand, including beautifully made decorations to set the scene. I have never seen so many creative ways of 
carving pumpkins – every one was both brilliant and clever. Thank you to everyone who supported the event and 
especially to Clare Moon, Sarah Squires, Louise Slowgrove, Kathy Thornton, Hannah Brownell, Mark Brownlee, Jen 
Stenning, Genna Rogers, Deirdre Attinger, Esther Derrett, Katya Wainwright, Amy Osborn, Micky Hoyle, Emily Dahill, 
Caroline Ling and Sarah Webb for their commitment in coordinating the day.

Photo Gallery
Don’t forget to check out our new Gallery on the school website at https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/school-
life/newbridge-photo-gallery-term-1 We will continue to include images of school life in the newsletter for you
to enjoy, as I appreciate how difficult it is to have a sense of that happens in school currently.

Curriculum Overviews
If you wish to know more about your child’s curriculum and aspects to support with at
home, please see the new termly Curriculum Overviews which are available on the
website at https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/classes/ 
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Follow us on Twitter
@NewbridgePri

http://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk
https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/school-life/newbridge-photo-gallery-term-1
https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/school-life/newbridge-photo-gallery-term-1
https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/classes/ 
https://twitter.com/newbridgepri?lang=en
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Remembrance
Sadly, we will not be able to hold our whole school Remembrance Assembly on Wednesday, though we will hold 
a two minute silence at 11am. We will have poppies on sale in each class on Monday and Tuesday next week, if 
children would like to purchase one.

Punctuality and Attendance
Please note that all children are required to be in their classrooms by 8.55am and that all children are expected in 
school each day, unless there is an authorised reason for absence. It is the parent/carers’ responsibility to phone the 
school on 01225 421675/421620 by 9.30am on the day to report pupil absence and it is vitally important that the 
reason for absence is shared. Letters will be issued to parents if a child is late on more than one occasion and if a 
reason for absence is not reported.

Breakfast Club and After School Club
Please note, that following the new restrictions, Breakfast Club and After School Club should only be used when 
absolutely necessary. It is imperative that all children are booked into the required sessions in advance to ensure 
staffing ratios are accurate. 

Ventilation and additional layers
All doors, except fire doors, remain open to avoid use of door handles and windows remain open to increase 
ventilation in all spaces. Due to this, and with PE continuing outdoors, it is advised that all pupils wear additional 
layers.

Symptoms of Covid-19
Any pupil or adult displaying symptoms of Covid-19 is not permitted to enter the premises.
The most important symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are recent onset of any of the following:
•   a new continuous cough;
•   a high temperature and/or
•   a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia).

If anyone has any of the symptoms above they, and household members, should self-isolate at home and request a 
test.

Testing positive for Covid-19
In the event of a pupil or staff member testing positive for Covid-19, the school will take swift action and liaise with 
the Department for Education and Public Health South West, and their guidance will be followed.

Please can parents/carers immediately report a positive Covid-19 test result for a family member or close contact, to 
the school. Again, advice surrounding this will be sought from Public Health South West.

Guidance on what the new national restrictions mean for education and childcare settings
As referred to earlier in the newsletter, please find the new national restrictions which came into force on Thursday 
5th November. Please also find the full version of what the new national restrictions mean for education and childcare 
settings. 

Online Safety
In this period of new restrictions, it may be that more children will spend more time online. Please see Support to 
stay safe online which includes information on security and privacy settings.

Eligibility for Free School Meals 
If you are in receipt of, or are currently applying for, any of the below listed benefits, your child(ren) may be entitled 
to free school meals. This is different to all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 receiving the government funded 
school meals. The qualifying benefits are: Income Support; Job Seekers Allowance; Employment Support Allowance; 
Child Tax Credit; Pension Credit; Working Tax Credit run-on; Asylum Seeker or Universal Credit. I have attached the 
application form which provides further information. If you are not able to access this form, have any queries or 
would like to register by telephone, please contact: (01225) 394317 or email freeschoolmeals@bathnes.gov.uk 

School Nursing
Our school nursing team are available to support you with any concerns. Please contact the Bath Area on 01225 
831666 or the Norton Radstock Area on 01761 408111. This service is available Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm.

I wish you a restful weekend.

Yours sincerely

 

Gill Kennaugh

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/new-national-restrictions-from-5-november
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/education-and-childcare-settings-new-national-restrictions-from-5-november-2020
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/education-and-childcare-settings-new-national-restrictions-from-5-november-2020
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-staying-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-staying-safe-online
mailto:freeschoolmeals%40bathnes.gov.uk?subject=
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OUR year 4 charity
walkers celebrated 

in the newspaper
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Ethel L-S, Oliver G
Abdelrahman E, Jocelyn D
Oscar D, Chloe H 	
Mason N-J, Henry H
Naioli D, Mia K
Bee P, Grace K
Heidi S, Tyler C

Bee
1K
2T  

3OG
4C
5B
6B  

Javier W, Stanley M
Henry G, Felix B
Layan E, Thomas C
Beau B, Chloe W
Reuben R, Florence G
Alice H, Izaac D
Lotte W, Henry M

Ladybird
1R
2G

3KR
4H
5H
6A

Super Spellings
Rainbow Write!

Can you use a different colour for each of the letters in your spellings this week? 

Challenge: Can you write a synonym for each of the words using different colours as well?

CURRICULUM CORNER



Creativity and ImaginationLearning and Communication Personal Development CitizenshipCollaboration

school life this week
In Ladybirds, this week, we have been learning about Diwali. We had a go at 

making our own Rangoli patterns and lighting up our designs with candles.
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In Bees, we’ve been learning about fireworks and Bonfire Night!
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In Year 1, the children are excited about their new enquiry “How 
can we look after our planet?” 
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Year 2 Forest School
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Year 3 getting active! In PE we have been long distance running around 
the field to raise our heart rate. We did our warm up with Mrs O’Gara.
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4C  in the woods and roundhouse



Creativity and ImaginationLearning and Communication Personal Development CitizenshipCollaboration



Creativity and ImaginationLearning and Communication Personal Development CitizenshipCollaboration

Year 5 had a brilliant time programming using 
algorithms this week and learning about space 
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​Year 6 have been investigating the fact that light travels in a straight 
line and that it can be reflected. They designed and made periscopes.
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Finished periscopes!
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In Year 6 this week, we have been adding and subtracting 
fractions. The children explored their understanding 
outdoors and challenged themselves to find common 
denominators and simplify their answers. They are all 

amazing mathematicians!



Citi-

We love reading at Newbridge Primary School!

Reading is an integral and vital part of our curriculum at Newbridge and 
because of this we encourage and develop 
your child’s reading in so many ways.
In class we have our Class Readers which 
your child’s teacher reads to the class – 
these are book carefully chosen by the 
staff to inspire and promote a love of 
reading.

We also have our ‘Must Reads’- six books over the year that we would 
like your child to read with you – these 
books cover a wide range of genres and are 
both fiction and non-fiction. A copy of these 
books can be found in your child’s classroom 
or you may wish you buy them.  

Our hope at Newbridge is to instil a love of reading in your child so that 
reading for pleasure becomes part of their time at school and at home.
To this end I would love to receive any book reviews from your children 
– they could be a review of one of the Must Reads, a book that you have 
enjoyed sharing with your child or a book that they have read for pleasure 
at home. 

Please email these to the school and they can then be published in the 
newsletter to inspire other children choices of books!
Happy Reading!
Best Wishes
Mrs Button
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Hello boys and girls, we really hope you had a great half term and found time to 
rehearse your amazing talents. We are so excited at school and cannot wait to see 

the brilliant talents you all have. 

What happens now? 
You will be shown a launch video in class next week to help you understand how 

to show your entry. The main aspects are: 

•   Your entry must can only be 1 minute long
•   When you have recorded your talent you will need to upload it to Google   	      	
     Classroom
•   Your class will then be able to watch and celebrate your talent with you
•   If you would like to show a talent with your brother or sister, that’s 		       	
     absolutely fine
•   One entry from each class will be chosen to go into the Newbridge’s Got 		      	
     Talent Final which will be shown to all classes and then posted on the school 	      	
     website. 

How long do you have? 
We would like all entries to have been uploaded by Friday 20th November. 

Good luck everyone! It will be lovely to have some super footage of our wonderful 
children demonstrating their talents, whatever they may be. Unique,

interesting, intriguing and funny, we'd like something uplifting to
support everyone during these very different times.  
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Doodle Maths leader board
Well done to 3KR for earning over 2000 stars this week on DoodleMaths! Such 
an achievement! A big well done also goes to Ladybird Class, Bee Class and 1R 

for all achieving over 1000 stars this week. It’s great to see you practising maths 
skills at home!

Let’s hope another class can challenge 3KR to the top of the leader board next 
week... Keep Doodling!! 

Ladybirds 1233
Bees 1081

1K 871
1R 1005
2G 910
2T 318

3KR 2171
3OG 430
4C 325
4H 556
5B 350
5H 886
6A 104
6B 71



Hello & welcome back! We hope you had a lovely half term, and
that those of you able to join us for last weekend's Autumn Trail
enjoyed it. You'll see from the long list of thank yous below that it
takes serious teamwork to put on an NPSA event. Without generous
contributions of time & skill from so many people, we couldn't do
what we do. So next time there's a call for volunteers, please do
help if you can: big or small, your contribution will make a
difference. There's lots more NPSA fundraising going on this term,
and your support is very much appreciated.

NPSA

Pumpkin Competition &
Autumn Trail

Thank you to everyone who entered the Pumpkin Carving
Competition, your creativity was fantastic! Despite the appalling
weather on Saturday morning, which forced us to relocate from
the woodland to the Reception playground, we were able to
display over 100 pumpkins and set up the Autumn Trail activities.
It was wonderful to see so many families enjoying the event in
the sunshine on Saturday afternoon.

An enormous thank you to Clare Moon, who organised this
event, ably supported in various ways by Sarah Squires, Louise
Slowgrove, Kathy Thornton, Hannah Brownell, Mark Brownlee,
Jen Stenning, Genna Rogers, Deirdre Attinger, Esther Derrett,
Katya Wainright, Amy Osborn, Micky Hoyle, Emily Dahill, Caroline
Ling and Sarah Webb.

Congratulations to our pumpkin winners (pictured right):
Lower School category: Ruby Eyles
Upper School category: Henry Wellings
Adult category: Ezmy Curtis

We are amazed and delighted to report that the Competition 
and Trail combined raised an astonishing £640 - THANK YOU!

Thank you to The Locksbrook, The Art Cohort, Mr B's, Topping & 
Co, and Hobbycraft for donating prizes, as well as to Waitrose for 

providing sweets for the occasion.

Ruby Eyles

Henry Wellings

Ezmy Curtis



Christmas Cards
This week your children should have brought home a proof copy of their very own
Christmas card designs. To order packs of cards (or gift tags, mugs, tea towels etc) please
go to buytickets.at/npsa. Please have your card proof in front of you when ordering, so
you can double check that your child's name is spelt correctly. The deadline for orders is
Sunday 8th November.

Calendar
Knocking spots off the competition for the best 2021 calendar, the
NPSA has produced a winner! Using a similar format to last year's
version, the calendar includes all the confirmed academic dates and
bank holidays, with a full-page photograph of a different class on
every page.

This project would not have happened without the generous support
of 25 local businesses whose logos you will see throughout the
calendar. Most have returned to sponsor again despite a
tumultuous year, so we would like to say a massive thank you to all of
them.

Usually calendars would be available to view in the office and to buy
at the Christmas Fair, however, this year they are available via online
pre-order ONLY. They cost £7 each and you can order your copy at
buytickets.at/npsa now. Orders close on 21st November.

Calendars will be sent home via your children, during the week of 7th
December. Thank you for your support.

Virtual Quiz 20th November
Well, it turns out that this event couldn't really have come at a better time. On Friday 20th
November, at 8pm, we'll kick off our first NPSA Virtual Quiz Night. The quiz will be conducted
via Zoom, and you'll be able to communicate with your teammates - wherever they are - via
text/email/Messenger/Whatsapp and using the 'team breakout rooms' within Zoom (further
details will be emailed to the ticket purchaser to share with their team). What's more, we
have a PRIZE: the winning team will receive a case of wine worth over £100! Tickets cost
£30 per team of six, and you can get them at buytickets.at/npsa THE NUMBER OF TEAMS IS
LIMITED so please book early so you don't miss out.

Christmas Puddings
We are once again selling NPSA-branded Christmas Puddings, as well as Sticky Toffee or
Luscious Lemon Puddings for those who prefer something less traditional. Puddings cost £8
each and you can pre-order them by going to buytickets.at/npsa before 16th November. In
next week's newsletter we'll let you know which of the children's designs (produced in
school this week) has been chosen for the pudding label this year.



Winter Windowland
This is another Newbridge first, and we are really excited about it! You should have
received an email via your class rep this week explaining exactly what it is - a trail of
'stained glass' windows - and how you can get involved. There's no theme and no
prescribed route for the trail, so anyone can take part and you can design your stained
glass window to show anything you like (as long as it's appropriate for all ages). If you're
not sure where to start, Pinterest is full of inspiration: search "tissue paper window
silhouette" and let your imagination run wild. If you'd like to sign up to design a
window, please fill in the form here https://forms.gle/DHPvDUMGPYxxwQKA6 or scan
the QR Code on the poster below. The deadline for entries is 16th November.



NPSA MEETING
The next NPSA meeting will take place via Zoom at 8pm on Wednesday 11th
November. We will share updates on this term's fundraising activities, and - crazy
though it seems - we'll be looking for any Covid-safe fundraising ideas you might have
for February 2021 and beyond! In addition, we will be voting on some amendments to
our Constitution, so we do need to ensure a minimum of 20 attendees to make any
vote valid. Please do join us if you can. Click here to join the meeting:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88261634129?pwd=c1l2c01MQUZ5cUFpZXZ0T2FyektPdz09
Meeting ID: 882 6163 4129

Passcode: 615156

TEMPORARY NEWSLETTER HELP 
NEEDED

Is there anybody who would be happy to step up to produce the NPSA newsletter until
the end of this term? We promise it is a temporary role, so not something you would
be committing to long term! A fairly basic working knowledge of Microsoft Office and
the ability to convert a file to PDF is all that is required. You will be provided with the
content, and will just need to format it into a document like this. If you can help,
please email npsabath@gmail.com.

Amazon Smile 
& The Giving Machine

Many of you will choose to shop local this Christmas, particularly at a time when our local
independents need your help more than ever. However, if you are shopping with Amazon,
please consider using Amazon Smile and generating FREE MONEY for the NPSA. Simply
shop at smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1014793-0 or with AmazonSmile ON in the Amazon
shopping app, and Amazon will make a donation to the NPSA.

You can also continue to support the NPSA through the Giving Machine for other online
purchases at retailers like John Lewis, Tesco, Boden, Currys (and lots more!) Start your
shopping at our Giving Machine page and a percentage of what you spend will come
directly to the NPSA for FREE:
https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/causes/newbridge-primary-school/

Find us on social media
Instagram:  @newbridgenpsa_bath
Facebook:  @NewbridgeNPSA
Twitter: @Newbridge_NPSA
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 Free School Meal Registration Form 

Eligible by Benefit (EBB)  
 

 
All pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 in state funded schools in England qualify for Universal 
Infant Free School meals (UIFSM), please contact the School. 
 

Please register all primary and secondary aged pupils for Free School Meals - Eligible By 
Benefit (EBB) if you are in receipt of qualifying benefits as registration will attract additional 
funding for your child’s school for Pupil Premium (£1,345 per Primary pupil and £955 per 
Secondary pupil for the financial year 2020-21).   
You can register your entitlement for Free School Meals if:  
 

• you have children who attend a school in Bath and North East Somerset or The Mendip School, 
Shepton Mallet, and  

• you are in receipt of any of the qualifying benefits listed overleaf. 
 
 

How to register 
 

• Call 01225 394317 to make a telephone registration. 
• Complete this form and return it to the address overleaf. 
• Visit www.bathnes.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals to download and complete a form online.  
• Email registration form or any query to freeschoolmeals@bathnes.gov.uk 

 

Parent/Guardian(s) Details                      
  

Title 
 

Surname 
 

First Name Date of Birth 
(dd/mm/yy) 

National Insurance  
or NASS number 

Relationship 
to child(ren) 

                       /    /                  

                       /    /                

Current Address including postcode 
      

Previous Address including postcode 
(If you have moved in the last year)  
      

Email:       
 

Telephone:        
Date of Move (dd/mm/yy)     /    /      

                             

Dependent Children Please list all school age children who you wish to make a claim for. 

Surname First Name Date of Birth 
(dd/mm/yy) Name of School(s) and Start Date  

               /    /          

               /    /          

               /    /          

               /    /          

               /    /          



 
Qualifying Benefits  

Which benefit(s) do you receive?  Please tick this box if you have claimed in the last month  
The date you expect your first Universal Credit Payment if known?                            
 
Income  Job Seekers  Employment  Child Tax Credit  
Support Allowance  Support Allowance 

 

 

(without any Working 
Tax Credit and have and annual 
household income (as assessed 
by HMRC) below £16,190)  

 

(Income Based only) 
 

(Income Related only) 

Pension  4 Week Run on 
Working Tax  Asylum Seeker  Universal Credit  

Credit Credit   

(Support under PartV1 of the  
Immigration & Asylum Act 1999 

Provided you have an annual 
net earned income (take home 
pay) of no more than £7,400 (as 
assessed by earnings from up 
to 3 of your most recent 
assessment periods).  
 
 

 

(Guaranteed Element 
 only) 

 

(which is only paid for 4 weeks 
after you stop qualifying for 
WTC) 

 
 

Have you previously received Free School Meals? 
Yes    
 
No       
? 

Additional Comments: 
       

 

The Local Authority will check your eligibility to qualifying benefits on your behalf using the DFE online 
Free School Meal Eligibility checking service. Your National Insurance or National Asylum Seeker 
Support Number and Date of Birth must be completed clearly and accurately. 

Declaration: The information I have given on this form is complete and accurate. I understand that my personal 
information is held securely and will be used only for local authority purposes. I agree to the local authority using 
this information to process my application for free school meals and share with other Council departments to 
offer other benefits and services.  I also agree to notify the local authority in writing of any change in my family’s 
financial circumstances as set out in this form. 

Signature of Parent/Guardian       Date    /    /    

Send your completed form to: freeschoolmeals@bathnes.gov.uk        
        

or: 
 

Free School Meals (Postal Address) 
People & Communities Finance 
Bath & North East Somerset Council 
Lewis House 
Manvers Street 
Bath 
BA1 1JG  

                
  If you have any queries or would like to register 

by telephone, please contact us: 
Telephone: (01225) 394317 
Email: freeschoolmeals@bathnes.gov.uk  
 

                              
                              

                              

OFFICIAL USE ONLY                        
                              

 CTC LINE FSM HUB Eligibility 
CONFIRMED    INITIALS DATE  

                              
                              
  

 


